
May 10, 2023 

Honorable City Council 
C/O City of Palo Alto  
250 Hamilton Avenue 
Palo Alto, CA 94301 

RE: Review of 2024-2028 Proposed Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) 

The Planning and Transportation Commission (PTC) reviewed the 2024-2028 proposed 
Capital Improvement Plan on Wednesday, May 10, 2023. The PTC determined that the 22 new 
Capital Improvement Projects included in the 2024-2028 Capital Budget are consistent with 
the adopted Comprehensive Plan and recommended forwarding this finding to the City 
Council and Finance Committee. 

Commissioner Bart Hechtman made the motion and it was seconded by Commissioner Bryna 
Chang. The motion was approved by a vote of 7-0. 

Respectfully submitted 

Doria Summa, Chair 
Planning and Transportation Commission 
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